Sixth Young Generation of Veterinary Anatomists’ (YGVA) meeting in Nottingham, UK.

The sixth YGVA meeting was held 6-9th July 2011 in the School of Veterinary Medicine and Science, University of Nottingham with 46 participants representing 15 different countries.

Throughout the meeting, 39 poster and oral presentations were given, focussing on anatomy and histology research and advances in veterinary education and anatomical teaching. The relaxed and friendly atmosphere of the meeting led to very lively and constructive discussions after oral presentations and around the posters.  We also had presentations and discussions regarding the ‘European College’ and ‘Anatomical Education’ which gave us the opportunity to share experiences, put ideas forward and to discuss possible future directions.  We were delighted to see the progress that has been made with the European Master in Comparative Morphology.  In addition to the tour of the Vet School, there was also a 3 hour workshop about the use of technology in teaching veterinary anatomy. This included the ‘hands on’ exploration of teaching tools and innovations used in the lecture theatres, clinical skills, dissection and surgery laboratories.  This gave us more opportunities to compare the different techniques used in Veterinary Schools across Europe (and beyond).  Much of the discussion was around the use of technologies (including models, computer software development) and about the clinical importance and integration of anatomy into the modern curriculum.  

As always, this meeting was lively and sociable.  We enjoyed a reception dinner at the Vet School, English afternoon strawberry tea during a poster session and a countryside walk to have dinner at a ‘Traditional British Pub’.  We also participated in an ‘electrifying’ cricket match, where despite the famous British rain, thunder and lightning, play continued until all of the Young Generation Anatomists retired for a barbeque party.

We would like to thank the ‘Anatomical Society’ and ‘James Cook University Australia’ for their kind sponsorship.  We would also like to thank Dr Pieter Cornillie (YGVA representative), Professor Salazar (European Association of Veterinary Anatomists’ President) and everyone that helped us to organise, plan and carry out the meeting. Finally, we would like to thank all of the delegates who provided us with such an exciting and informative meeting.

Dr Catrin Rutland and Dr Karl Klisch
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